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Congresswoman Maxine Waters (CA-43) presented Torrance resident and Princeton University student Max Kaplan with a Congressional Award Gold Medal, Tuesday, Dec. 17, during a Torrance City Council 
meeting. The Congressional Award is a public private partnership created by Congress in 1979 to recognize achievement, initiative and service in America’s youth, ages 14 to 23. Max volunteered for the 
California State PTA Board of Managers, where he helped build awareness about education and the Parent Teachers Association. While serving an internship with Chivas USA, Max shared his love of soccer 
by working on projects to increase access to the sport for children of all backgrounds. Photo courtesy of Office of Maxine Waters.

Torrance Resident Receives 
National Congressional Award

Police Alerts
Fatal Traffic Collision 

On December 29, 2013, at approximately 

12:44 p.m., officers from the Torrance Police 

Department responded to a major injury 

traffic collision involving a motorcycle 

and passenger vehicle in the 5900 block 

of Pacific Coast Highway in the City of 

Torrance. 

On arrival, officers discovered that a 

Harley Davidson motorcycle, ridden by a 

38-year-old male from Torrance, traveling 

southbound on Pacific Coast Highway had 

collided with 2014 Lexus, which had just 

entered onto Pacific Coast Highway from 

a private driveway. 

The motorcyclist, who sustained major 

injuries was treated by Torrance Fire 
Department personnel at the scene and 

transported to a local hospital where he 

succumbed to his injuries. The name of 

the motorcyclist is being withheld pending 

notification to a next of kin. 

The sole occupant of the Lexus, a 

78-year-old female, was not injured in 

the collision. 

Pacific Coast Highway was closed in 

both directions between Vista Del Parque 

and Prospect Avenue for approximately 

two-and-a-half hours during the collision 

investigation. 

This collision is being investigated 

by the Torrance Police Department’s 

Traffic Division under the command 

o f  C a p t a i n  B e r n a r d  A n d e r s o n ,  

Commander of the Special Operations 

Bureau. Anyone with information regarding 

this collision is encouraged to contact 

the Torrance Police Department’s Traffic 

Division at (310) 618-5557. 

See Police Alerts, page 3

Torrance Hopes to Expand Desalter
By Dylan Little

In an effort to protect residents’ drinking 

water and protect against future rate increases, 

the Torrance City Council during its Tuesday 

night meeting approved a plan to seek grant 

funding to expand the Goldsworthy Desalter. 

The Council also approved an agreement that 

would keep Torrance’s libraries stocked with 

books and other media and highlighted some 

ways to serve the community.

Public Works Director Rob Beste explained that 

the City is seeking $3 million in grant funding  

to expand the desalter under the 2014 Water 

Desalination Program set up by Proposition 50.  

The desalter doesn’t convert ocean water to  

drinking water, but instead is required to address  

a plume of seawater that has infiltrated Torrance’s 

groundwater due over-pumping. Since Torrance 

is the sole purchaser of this water, increasing 

the supply of desalinated drinking water should 

make addressing the community’s water needs 

less expensive in the future. “By applying for 

the grant, we are hoping to offset the cost of 

water essentially,” said Beste. “Any amount we 

get to offset the costs of the expansion will 

[help reduce] rates for water.” While the grant 

isn’t guaranteed to be approved--and even if it 

was, it wouldn’t cover the $15 million price 

tag of expanding the desalter--addressing future 

water concerns is a top priority for the City.

The Council also approved a $796,000 

contract extension with Ingram Library Services 

to continue providing materials to Torrance’s 

libraries.  A City staff report cited the company’s 

large inventory, discounts on materials and access  

to a web-based database as reasons to continue 

the agreement. Recently, the library has been 

touting its growing collection of e-books and 

audio-visual materials, but Principal Librarian 

Dana Vinke says books are still the number one 

draw of Torrance’s libraries. “A predominant 

amount of the resources go to books, but a good  

percentage after that go to audio-visual and 

video materials,” said Vinke. “We’re still in the 

book market and books are still very popular.”

Also during the meeting, Debbie Hays shared 

a way for people to help veterans and middle 

school students at the same time. The Vietnam 

Veterans of America are taking donations of 

clothing, electronics and other items to help the  

organization help veterans--and if enough items  

are donated to fill two 16-foot trucks, then Hull 

and Magruder middle schools will get $2,000  

to assist in getting their students to Astro Camp. 

Items will be collected at Hull Middle School, 

located at 2080 W. 231st Street, on Friday, January  

10 from 2 p.m. to 4 p.m. and Saturday, January 

11 between 10 a.m. and noon. “It’s a win-win 

for veterans and students at Hull and Magruder 

middle schools,” said Hays. “I hope you look 

around—I’m sure you all have some treasures.”

Newly appointed Councilmember Heidi 

Ashcraft also suggested a way for people to 

help the community, in this case by being a 

court-appointed special advocate (CASA) for 

children in dependency court. Councilmember 

Pat Furey and others have pushed for residents 

to serve as foster parents, but Ashcraft said 

that being a CASA is another way to make a 

positive impact on the lives of children who need 

it the most. “If you don’t want to be a foster 

care parent, if you don’t have the ability to do 

that full-time, I have another option for you to 

help foster care children,” said Ashcraft. “That 

is being a court-appointed special advocate.”

Ashcraft said that this year in LA Count, 

28,000 children have cases in dependency 

court because their parents abused of neglected 

them. These children rely on their court-

appointed advocate to look out for their best 

interests. “These are children that through no 
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UCLA doctors right  
    where  need them

Now open in Redondo Beach

You love life in the South Bay — so do we. And we’re proud to now be a part of your local 

healthcare team. Along with our other South Bay offices, our newest Redondo Beach location 

means we’re even closer than ever. We offer a variety of specialties, all with one focus — U. 

• Endocrinology

• Nephrology 

• Pulmonary

• Sleep Medicine

Torrance Manhattan Beach

•  Family Medicine

•  Internal Medicine 

• Pediatrics

• Radiology

•  Family Medicine

•  Internal Medicine

• Cardiology

• Dermatology

• Rheumatology

Redondo Beach 

514 N. Prospect Avenue, Redondo Beach, CA 90277

1-855-Go-2-UCLA (1-855-462-8252) uclahealth.org/getsocial 

Make an appointment: 
uclahealth.org/southbay

This Week in 1864
January 9 – January 15th

JANUARY 9
Lincoln ordered executive buildings draped 

in mourning for late Interior Secretary Caleb 

Smith.

JANUARY 10
Lincoln authorized exchange of two Union 

and Confederate prisoners.

JANUARY 11
Senator John B. Henderson (MO) intro-

duced resolution to amend Constitution to 

abolish slavery.

JANUARY 12
Confederate war clerk noted that President 

Jefferson Davis’s powers were becoming 

dictatorial. 

JANUARY 13

What I’ll Soon Be Leaving Behind
By Glen Abalayan,  

Torrance High School Student

In six months, I’ll be experiencing a moment 

many graduates before me have experienced: 

having to look back behind their own families 

knowing that they may not see them again 

for a long time. Walking away from the ones 

that have loved me these eighteen years will 

be the hardest decision of my life. Although I 

know that there is still plenty of time between 

now and then, I can’t help but reflect on what 

I’ll soon be leaving behind. 

This realization hit me three months into 

my senior year on Oct. 31: Halloween.  Ever 

since my family and I emigrated from the 

Philippines eleven years ago, we have always 

participated in the tradition. I fondly remem-

ber how proud I was seven years ago when 

I showed my parents a whole trash bag full 

of candy. Times have surely changed since 

then. Bags have now returned half-full, more 

houses leave their doors locked, and I’ve been 

more reluctant to participating in our tradition. 

However, realizing that it would be my last 

time trick-or-treating with my family before 

college, it finally struck me--I’m growing up.  

It is funny how much I wanted to live on my  

own as a child seeing how hard I now try to hold 

on to time’s unstoppable advance. I remember  

just a few years ago how much I looked forward  

to celebrating my first Thanksgiving away from 

family. I used to romanticize my first days as 

an independent man. But with each “first” I 

romanticized about, I noticed that I was ex-

periencing a “last” of a more important entity. 

It’s true; you only really know what you 

have when it’s gone. 

The once loud sounds that would resonate 

around my home will soon be replaced by the 

lonely hum of my laptop. The once chaotic 

arguing between my sister and brother will 

not be heard thousands of miles away. The 

sight of my brother’s and sister’s faces every 

time I come home will be soon replaced by 

a mere picture sitting on a desk. The chicken 

adobo I grew tired of will soon be replaced 

by a pack of instant ramen. 

On these last few weeks of 2013, I will be 

celebrating my last Christmas as a child. After 

so many childish birthday parties, fishing trips, 

basketball games, and road trips, I’m finally 

approaching my last days of youth. Oh, how 

I wish it could last a little bit longer. 

I guess this is really what growing up is 

all about, letting go. For eighteen years, my 

parents have molded me into a man ready to 

take on whatever life throws at him. But it is 

the act of letting go, of the people and experi-

ences that have shaped me, that this child is 

still not ready to do. 

For one more time this year, my entire family 

will be together. For one more time, all nine 

of us will be celebrating under the same roof. 

Now that’s something to be merry about. •

Composer Stephan Foster died penniless 

in a New York hospital at the age of 37.
JANUARY 14

New York Times reported Frederick  

Douglass’s speech “The Mission of the  

War”.

JANUARY 15
James Cooke was assigned command of 

CSS Albemarle under construction in North 

Carolina.

These history tidbits were excerpted from 
United States House of Representatives calendar.  
This We, the People calendar commemorates the 
150th anniversary of the American Civil War 
and is provided by The United States Capitol 
Historical Society. The calendar was sent by 
Congressman Henry A. Waxman.•

fault of their own are in foster care,” said 

Ashcraft. “For many children in foster care, 

their CASA volunteer is the only adult that 

focuses exclusively on them and their future 

during this very traumatic time in their 

lives.” Anyone is able to volunteer. The only 

requirements are to be 21 years of age or 

older and be willing and able to attend training 

on advocacy and to attend dependency court 

dates. An informational meeting is being held 

Saturday, January 18 at 10 a.m. at the Ladera 

Linda Community Center Multipurpose Room, 

located at 32201 Forrestal Drive, Rancho Palos 

Verdes. “I encourage you--if you don’t have 

the opportunity to be a full-time foster parent, 

this will let you be able to help children quite 

a bit,” said Ashcraft. 

Lastly, Mayor Frank Scotto asked sports fans 

to help fund the construction of the 555 Maple 

Avenue sports complex by purchasing space 

on its donor wall. Scotto said the progress 

on the facility has been “incredible” and he 

expects it to be open by March 1. The site 

will feature a wall with the names of sponsors 

who donated at least $250. Interested donors 

can contact the City at (310) 618-5807 or by 

e-mail at economicdevelopment@torranceca.

gov. The deadline to add a name to the wall 

is January 28. “If you’re a soccer person 

or baseball, football--any of those kinds of 

things--and you want to be remembered as 

someone who contributed to the construction 

of this incredible site, I urge you to contact 

the City as soon as possible,” said Scotto. 

“Time is short. You only have a couple weeks 

to do this.” •

City Council  from front page

BIPRO 
Computers

225 Main St. 310-640-0000

DUAL & QUAD CORE 
COMPUTERS 
FROM $485

with 3 YEAR WARRANTY!
Fast, Dependable PC Repairs 

and Upgrades from our 
Certified Technicians

Celebrating our 29th year In Business!

Open Monday - Saturday
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Living Trusts/Wills, Probate, Employment Law, Personal Injury 

Trust and Estates Litigation, Business Litigation, Civil Litigation

310-540-6000

*AV Rated (Highest) Martindale - Hubbell / **Certified Specialist Estate Planning, Trust & Probate Law, State Bar of California, Board of Legal Specialization

A T T O R N E Y S  A T  L A W

Burkley & Brandlin LLP

Calendar
THURSDAY, JANUARY 9

• Breaking Through (West High Dance 

Dept), 7 p.m., James Armstrong Theatre, 

3330 Civic Center Drive. For more informa-

tion call (310) 781-7171.

• South Bay Republican Women Federated 

Monthly Luncheon Meeting, 10:30 a.m., 

DoubleTree Hotel, 2133 Hawthorne Blvd. 

Reservation: Call Vera: (310) 320-1431 or 

Gloria (310) 326-9340.

• Torrance Area Chamber of Commerce 

Monthly Health and Wellness Meeting, noon 

– 1 p.m., Chamber office, 3400 Torrance 

Blvd, Suite 100.

FRIDAY, JANUARY 10
• Janet Klein a& Her Parlor Boys, 7:30 p.m., 

George Nakano Theatre, 3330 Civic Center 

Drive. For more information call (310) 781-7171.

SATURDAY, JANUARY 11
• Na Kumumea Oke Ao Kupono (Debo-

rah L.K. Doody), 7 p.m., James Armstrong 

Theatre, 3330 Civic Center Drive. For more 

information call (310) 781-7171.

SUNDAY, JANUARY 12
• Petra Crist: “Namibia, South West Africa” 

South Coast Cactus & Succulent Society, 1:30 

p.m., South Coast Botanic Garden, 26300 

Crenshaw Blvd., Palos Verdes Peninsula.

• Super Science Sunday, 2 p.m., James 

Armstrong Theatre, 3330 Civic Center Drive. 

For more information call (310) 781-7171.

TUESDAY, JANUARY 14
• City Council Meeting, 5:30 p.m. Executive 

Session, 7:00 p.m. Regular Meeting, 7-10 p.m., 

City Hall, Council Chamber, 3031 Torrance 

Bl. For more information call (310) 618-2870.

• The Science of Bubbles, 4 p.m., Hen-

derson Library, 4805 Emerald St. For more 

information (310) 371-2075.

• Torrance Artists Guild Meeting, Guest 

Artist Galen T. Pickett will demonstrate 

Geometric Origami, 7 p.m., Ken Miller 

Center, 3341 Torrance Boulevard. 

WEDNESDAY, JANUARY 15

• Old Torrance Neighborhood Association 

Meeting featuring Mayor Scotto, 7:30-9 p.m., 

upstairs in the Bartlett Senior Center, 1318 

Cravens Ave. For more information call 

(310) 320-6054. 

• Miracle of Living Health Education Lecture 

Series: Putting the Can in Cancer – Innovations 

in Prevention and Treatment, 7 p.m., Torrance 

Memorial Medical Center, Hoffman Health 

Conference Center, 3330 Lomita Blvd. For 

information call (310) 517-4711.

FRIDAY, JANUARY 17
• “Ready for the Wii-Kend?” Teen program, 

3:30 p.m., Katy Geissert Civic Center Library, 

Polly Watts Story Theater, 3301 Torrance Blvd. 

For more information call (310) 618-5964.

SATURDAY, JANUARY 18
• Paperback Booksale, 9 a.m.-4 p.m., Katy 

Geissert Civic Center Library, Community 

Meeting Room, 3301 Torrance Blvd. For more 

information call (310) 618-5959.

• Free Technology Assistance, 10 a.m..-2 

p.m., Henderson Library, 4805 Emerald St. 

For more information call (310) 371-2075.

• WMoF Celebrity Lecture Series: A Step 

into History with Jim McCurry, 11 a.m.-1 

p.m., Torrance Airport, 3315 Airport Drive, 

Red Baron #3. For more information call 

(310) 326-9544.

• Torrance Art Museum  Opening Reception of 

REVERB!,  6-9 p.m., at the Joslyn Center. The 

exhibition will be on view from  Jan. 21-Mar. 

8. For more information call (310) 618-3846. 

THURSDAY, JANUARY 23
• South Bay Ostomy Support Group Meet-

ing, 7:30 p.m., Torrance Memorial Medical 

Center, 3300 block Lomita Blvd., 2nd floor 

in #”C. For more information call Carol Hu-

bert (310) 378-5331 or Anne Marie Knudsen 

(310) 548-8558. 

ONGOING

• Downtown Torrance Marketplace. Every 

Thursday, 3-8 p.m., on El Prado Street, from 

Sartori to the Buffalo Fire Department. •

DMV Reminds Motorists 
of New 2014 Laws 

With 2014 just around the corner, the 

California Department of Motor Vehicles 

(DMV) is reminding motorists of some of 

the new laws that will become effective in the 

new year. The following laws go into effect 

on January 1, 2014, unless otherwise noted. 

Bicycles: Passing Distance. AB 1371 

(Bradford), known as the Three Feet for 

Safety Act, will require a motor vehicle 

driver passing a bicycle that is proceeding in 

the same direction to pass with no less than 

3 feet between any part of the vehicle and 

any part of the bicycle or driver. When three 

feet is not possible, the motor vehicle must 

slow to a reasonable and prudent speed and 

only pass when no danger is present to the 

bicyclist. Failing to do so can incur a fine, 

regardless of a collision or not. This law will 
take effect September 16, 2014. 

Clean Air Vehicle Decals / “HOV Stickers.” 
AB 266 (Yee) and SB 286 (Blumefield), 

together extend sunset dates for low emission, 

zero emission vehicles to operate in high 

occupancy vehicle lanes (HOV) without 

meeting occupancy requirements to January 

1, 2019. 

Commercial Driver’s License. AB 1047 

(Linder) will allow the DMV to conduct the 

commercial drive test for the holder of an 

out-of-state commercial learner’s permit. The 

department would electronically transfer the 

information to the motor vehicle department 

in the applicant’s state of residence. AB 1047 

also modifies the license class definitions to 

require a driver operating a bus weighing more 

than 26,000 pounds to hold a commercial 

Class B license and a driver operating a bus 

weighing 26,000 pounds or less to hold a 

commercial Class C license. 

DMV Vehicle Registration Pilot Program. 
SB 806 (Hueso) authorizes DMV to establish a 

pilot program to evaluate the use of alternatives 

to stickers, tabs, license plates, and registration 

cards, subject to certain requirements. It will 

also enable the DMV to experiment with 

electronic license plates, as well as facilitate 

DMV’s ability to explore cost-effective 

alternatives to California’s traditional metal 

license plate, plastic-coated registration stickers, 

and paper registration cards. 

Registration and Vehicle Transfers 
Between Family Members. AB 443 

(Lowenthal) prohibits the transfer of ownership 

of a vehicle to a relative or a revocable living 

trust until all parking or toll-violation fines 

and penalties reported to the DMV are paid 

by the transferee. 

Teen Drivers. SB 194 (Galgiani) will prohibit 

a person who is under 18 years of age from 

using an electronic wireless communications 

device to write, send, or read a text-based 

communication while driving, even if it is 

equipped with a hands-free device.  
Veterans License Plates. AB 244 (Bonilla) 

Requires the California Department of Veterans 

Affairs (CalVet) to sponsor a veterans’ special 

interest license plate and requires the DMV 

to issue the veterans’ plate if CalVet meets 

the current statutory requirements. This law 

creates, in addition to the current Honoring 

Veterans design of the Veteran’s Organization 

Plate, a new program to reissue the Veteran 

design that was issued prior to January 1, 

2010. These plates are available to all vehicle 

owners. The Department of Veterans Affairs 

must secure 7,500 pre-paid applications in 

order for the department to implement this 

plate program. 

Additionally, the Department of Motor 

Vehicles will begin the process of implementing 

AB 60 (Alejo)—the new law requiring DMV 

to issue a driver license to an applicant who 

is unable to submit satisfactory proof that he/

she is legally present in the Unites States —by 

drafting new regulations and preparing field 

offices to process new applications. The new 

law becomes operative by January 1, 2015. 

The applicant will be required to meet all 

other driver license qualifications. 

For complete information on chaptered bills 

enacted in 2013, please refer to the Legislative 

Counsel website at www.LegInfo.ca.gov. 

Save Time, Go Online! Doing business with 

the DMV has never been easier. The DMV 

offers an array of services to customers 24 

hours a day, 7 days a week through its Website 

including online advance appointments for 

written and drive tests; vehicle registration 

and driver license renewals, selection of 

personalized license plates, changes of 

address and payment of fees via secure 

debit transactions. Customers can also effect 

transactions by calling DMV customer service 

at (800) 777–0133. DMV is a department 

under the California State Transportation 

Agency (CalSTA). •
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Metro Makes it Possible
From the recently completed Mulholland Bridge to the groundbreaking of the  

Crenshaw/LAX light rail line and more, Metro is building and funding hundreds of 

projects to improve mobility throughout Los Angeles County’s 88 cities. For more 

information, visit metro.net/projects. 

Public Hearings on Bus Service February 5–13   
Proposed Metro bus service changes for June, 2014 will be discussed at public meetings 

held February 5–13 in Downtown LA, San Gabriel Valley, San Fernando Valley, Westside 

and the Gateway Cities areas. For details, visit metro.net.

Improved Silver Line Service
The Metro Silver Line is now faster and more frequent. Rush-hour weekday service 

runs every 4-6 minutes, Sunday service runs every 20 minutes and route changes in 

Downtown LA make for faster travel times. See the new timetable at metro.net.
 

Get Free Credit for Metro ExpressLanes  
Help friends and family get through tra;c faster using Metro ExpressLanes. 

Receive $10 in toll credit for every new sign-up referred. The lanes are toll-free 

for carpools and motorcycles, and available for a toll to solo drivers. Open your 

account at metroexpresslanes.net.

The New Metro Store is Now Open
Shop an array of cool merchandise for transit fans at the Metro online store. From cute 

toddler t-shirts to the classic logo mug, there’s something for the whole family. Check it 

out at metro.net/metrostore.

metro.net

@metrolosangeles 

facebook.com/losangelesmetro

Officer Involved Shooting Arson/
Attempt Murder Investigation 
On Thursday, December 26, 2013, at 

approximately 1:30 pm, Torrance Police Officers 

were conducting an extensive search of Madrona 
Middle School, 21364 Madrona Ave, Torrance, 

when they discovered a male adult, matching 

the description of wanted attempt murder/

arson suspect Asa Dolak. The male adult was 

hiding inside a Girls’ Restroom, armed with a 

knife and lead officers on a brief foot pursuit 

eastbound through the campus. 

The subject confronted officers after running 

on to the grass field east of the restrooms 

and ultimately an officer involved shooting 

occurred. The subject was pronounced dead 

by fire personnel at approximately 1:35 pm. 

The subject was identified by Detectives as Asa  

James Dolak, 19 years, and responsible for two 

arsons and one attempt murder of a two-year-

old child that had occurred earlier in the day. 

The first incident occurred at approximately 

12:15 am, when Dolak unlawfully entered an 

apartment at 16700 block Crenshaw Blvd and 

threatened to kill former girlfriend. The girlfriend 

was able to leave the location unharmed, but 

their two-year-old boy remained inside the 

residence that was later set ablaze by Dolak. 

Police and Fire responded to the location and 

Torrance Fire personnel were able to recover 

the boy from the burning building and he was 

subsequently transported to a local hospital. 

The child was treated for smoke inhalation 

and is now in stable condition. 

Dolak managed to escape capture and he 

responded to a family residence at 3200 block 

of Opal Ave in Torrance at approximately 2 am 

where he set a second residence on fire. No 

injuries were reported at the Opal Ave address. 

This investigation is being investigated under 

the command of Captain Bernard Anderson 

of the Torrance Police Department, Special 

Operations Bureau and the assistance of the 

Los Angeles County District Attorney’s Office.•

Police Alerts  from front page
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PRICING 1X 2X 3X 4X
Up to 21 words:  $40 $50 $60 $70
Up to 28 words:  $45 $55 $65 $75
Up to 35 words:  $50 $60 $70 $80
Up to 42 words:  $55 $65 $75 $85
Up to 49 words:  $60 $70 $80 $90

KEEP IT LOCAL
NEW 
LOWER 
RATES!

 
The deadline for Classified Ad copy and payment is at Noon 
on Tuesday. We reserve the right to reject, edit, and determine 
proper classification of classified ads. Herald Publications does 
not guarantee that the advertiser’s claims are true nor does it 
take responsibility for those claims.

PLEASE NOTE: new email address. E-mail ad copy to:  
class@heraldpublications.com. 

HOW TO PAY: CHECKS, CASH OR CREDIT CARDS. Include Visa or M/C number along 

with billing address, security code, expiration date, email address and phone number. 

PAYMENT MUST BE RECEIVED BEFORE AD IS PUBLISHED!

Credit Card Billing Information
Card Number Security Code Expiration Date

First Name on Card Last Name on Card

Address

City State Zip/Postal Code

Phone Number

Payment Type CASH CHECK

Signature

Ad Copy

OVER 40 THOUSAND PAPERS DELIVERED WITHIN MILES OF YOUR HOME OR BUSINESS.

For your convenience you can fill out this form and fax it (310-322-2787), email (class@
heraldpublications.com) it or bring it into the office at 312 E Imperial Avenue, El Segundo.

COMMUNITIES COUNT

SUDOKU Medium

Last Week’s Answers

WEEKLY CROSSWORD See Answers Next Week
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6 7 4 1 3 2 5 9 8

2 7 9 6 1
3 7 5
4 8 1 2 3

1 9 7

3 2 6
7 9 1 3 2

4 7 6
6 3 4 5 1

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 8 9 10 11 12 13

14 15 16

17 18 19

20 21 22

23 24

25 26 27 28 29

30 31 32 33 34 35 36

37 38 39 40

41 42 43

44 45 46

47 48 49 50 51 52

53 54 55 56 57 58

59 60 61

62 63 64

65 66 67

Each Sudoku puzzle consists of a 9X9 grid that has been subdivided into nine smaller grids of 3X3 
squares. To solve the puzzle each row, column and box must contain each of the numbers 1 to 9.

Across
1. Marine tunicate
6. Ruler until 1917
10. Sorcerer
14. Cover
15. Intoxicating
16. Bonanza finds
17. Indifference
20. Goes down
21. Embarkation location
22. Pronouncement
23. Middle Eastern tree
24. Large fruit
25. Villain
29. Ballad
30. Remote
31. Over ___
34. Fill the bill?
37. Sitting out the game
41. Grazing land, var.
42. S-curve
43. Unrivaled
44. Back
46. Like some angels
47. Feminist Lucy
50. Sour
53. Geosphere
54. Ruhr Valley city

55. ___ up
59. Warmth givers
62. Modeled
63. “Tobermory” writer
64. Midsection
65. Copycat
66. Duff
67. Emulate Demosthenes

Down
1. Thecae
2. ___ ferox
3. Bounce
4. ___ the bill
5. Volcano output
6. Literary alias
7. Traffic stopper
8. Bone cavities
9. Kind of flour
10. 60’s dance
11. Of a neighborhood
12. Bas-relief medium
13. Krupp Works city
18. Old weapon
19. Russian assembly
23. LP player
25. Yawp
26. Wings

27. Small boat
28. DeLuise
29. Lixivium
31. Baby carrier?
32. Dug into
33. “___ Cried” (1962 hit)
34. Form of ether
35. Unpopular spots
36. Accordingly
38. “Hardly!”
39. Jezebel’s idol
40. Wright wing
44. Defense against charges
45. Greek cheese
46. Pastry dough, var.
47. Pronunciation symbol
48. March
49. Gonzo
50. Apply butter
51. Anorak
52. Round trip?
55. Military award
56. Hipbones
57. Energy
58. Punta del ___, Uruguay
60. Medicinal amt.
61. Wee hour

Classifieds
The deadline for Classified Ad submission and payment is Noon on Tuesday to appear in Thursday’s paper. Advertisements must be 
submitted in writing by mail, fax or email. You may pay by cash, check, or credit card (Visa or M/C over the phone).

Errors: Please check your advertisements immediately. Any corrections and/or changes in an ad must be requested prior to the fol-
lowing Tuesday deadline in order to receive a credit. A credit will be issued for only the first time the error appears. Multiple runs will 
only be credited for the first time the error appears. No credit will be issued for an amount greater than the cost of the advertisement.

Beware: Employment offers that suggest guaranteed out-of-state or overseas positions may be deceptive or unethical in nature. If 
you have any doubts about the nature of a company, contact the local office of the Better Business Bureau, (213) 251-9696. Herald 
Publications does not guarantee that the advertiser’s claims are true nor does it take responsibility for those claims.

HOUSE FOR RENT

4bd4ba Eastside executive home. 
Family neighborhood. All amenities. 
Easy freeway access. $4300/mo. 
Long term lease preferred. 310-
345-8013.

LOST & FOUND

Found small, female terrier mix 
dog-in the 300 block of  E. Acacia 
Ave. Call 310-322-6080 to describe.

COMMERCIAL SPACE FOR LEASE

Well located business space suitable 
for retail store, professional office, 2 
baths. 114 E. Grand, El Segundo. 
Call (310) 322-2837.

EMPLOYMENT

 
Display Ad Sales Position. We 
need an experienced Display Ad 
Salesperson for Herald Publications. 
Territories include Torrance, 
El Segundo and Hawthorne. 
Full or part-time positions are 
avai lable. 20% commission 
on a l l  sa les.  I f  in terested 
please email your resume to 
management@heraldpublications.
com. No phone calls please. 

APARTMENT FOR RENT

Studio Apt. ES. Quiet complex, 
stove, fridge, pool, laundry, covered 
parking, storage. No smoking/pets. 
Avail. now. $900 + $900 deposit w/
copy of credit report. Leave message 
at (310) 322-8099. 

APARTMENT FOR RENT

2BD/1BA. Upper. 7909 Alverstone, 
Westchester. Approx. 1250 sq. ft. 
$1,595/mo. (310) 365-1481 or (310) 
641-2148.

CHILD CARE WANTED

El Segundo family seeking live-
in nanny from February to April 
2014.  References and background  
checks requi red.  Cal l  (850)  
218-6288.

Follow Us  
on Twitter  

@heraldpub

To appear in next 

week’s paper, submit 

your Classifed Ad by 

Noon on Tuesday.
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Sports 2013 A Work in  
Progress for Dodgers
By Adam Serrao

While looking at the Los Angeles Dodgers’ 

2013 season in a macrocosm, thinking back  it  

seems as if it was a very successful year. The  

team wound up in the National League Cham-

pionship Series, found and promoted rookies 

that will serve to benefit the club for years to 

come--and took some relatively old, washed up 

has-beens and re-solidified their careers. If you 

extend the microscope a little further, however, 

and delve in deeper into the Dodgers’ season as 

a whole, you’ll realize that there was one strict  

turning point that turned the tides for everyone 

cheering on for the “Boys in Blue.” In just 

three months time, the Dodgers went from the  

cellar of the National League West as one of the  

worst teams in the entire league to celebrating a  

league championship victory in Arizona’s outfield  

pool. A midseason turnaround truly had every-

thing to do with the Dodgers’ success this year.

If you’ve followed the Dodgers closely at all  

since the 1990s, then you know that you never 

quite know what you’re going to get from the  

team. They could have all of the power, pitching 

and potential in the league and yet somehow 

still let their fans down come the stretch run or 

playoff time. Last year was the epitome of “not 

knowing.” Again, with all of the potential in 

the world coming into this season, the Dodgers 

started things off by letting their fans down. With  

manager Don Mattingly’s job in question and a  

$230 million payroll, the team began the season  

as one of the worst in the entire league. It didn’t 

become that way solely by chance, however. 

With brand new players on the team like Zack 

Greinke and Yasiel Puig trying to fit in and 

stars like Adrian Gonzalez and Hanley Ramirez 

still needing time to get their feet wet, team 

chemistry began at a record low, to say the 

least. Then out of the blue, the injury bug bit. 

Seventeen players made 24 trips to the disabled  

list in the 2014 season. If that doesn’t spell disaster,  

then quite frankly what does? Josh Beckett, Chad  

Billingsley, Scott Elbert and Shawn Tolleson were  

all lost for the entire year. Matt Kemp might as  

well have been lost for just as long with injuries  

plaguing his former All-Star physique for the 

entirety of the season. Ramirez was out before 

the season even began with right thumb surgery 

before going down again with a strained right 

hamstring and then playing through injury in 

the playoffs when hit by a pitch--reducing the  

fulcrum of the team to what appeared to be 

almost nothing. And who could forget Greinke’s 

story? In a spat with Carlos Quentin of the 

San Diego Padres, the newly acquired All-Star 

pitcher broke his collarbone and was sidelined 

for well over a month. Needless to say, Dodger 

trainer Sue Falsone had her work cut out for 

her. She resigned at the end of the season. 

That’s when things were looking bleak. In the  

cellar, injured and almost utterly destroyed, the  

Dodgers somehow, someway found life. On June  

22, 9.5 games out of first place, the remarkable 

happened. Puig was called up from the minor 

leagues and almost like a shot in the arm (no 

steroid reference intended), the Dodgers were 

reinvigorated. The team went on to win 42 of its  

next 50 games, including 15 consecutive road  

games, to jolt the players awake and reignite a  

(at the time) lackluster fan base. The 50-game 

stretch was the second greatest in baseball 

history and the 15 consecutive road wins proved 

to be a Los Angeles record. The Dodgers, 

coming from out of the depths, wound up being 

the first team in all of baseball to clinch their 

division last year and finished the season with 

their biggest margin of victory over the second 

place team in L.A. Dodgers history with an 

11-game lead over the Arizona Diamondbacks.

Aside from their remarkable ascension into 

baseball greatness towards the end of the season,  

the Dodgers were able to find many diamonds in  

the rough. Puig, for instance, was one. The energy  

that the rookie brought back into the stadium 

was rivaled only by Manny Ramirez’s arrival 

and possibly Eric Gagne’s remarkable saves 

streak, but may have been even greater than each 

of those individually. His potential, combined 

with the pitching prowess of rookie Hyun-Jin 

Ryu, who had 14 wins and a 3.00 ERA as the 

third starter, created a foundation for the team 

that will make the Dodgers successful for years 

to come. Juan Uribe woke up, Kenley Jansen 

solidified his role and the bullpen rounded out 

into better shape than it has looked in years. 

With some work certainly still be done, the 

Dodgers have already strengthened their bullpen 

even more by locking up Brian Wilson for another  

two years, re-signing J.P. Howell, and bringing in 

former Cleveland Indians’ closer Chris Perez-- 

all while retaining the services of Paco Rodriguez,  

Chris Withrow and Brandon League. Truly, 

we won’t know what the Opening Day roster 

looks like until the first pitch of the season is 

thrown, but the management of the Dodgers 

is what has brought reliability back into the 

franchise. Faith is restored in the Dodgers and 

an attendance that in 2011 sank below three 

million for the first time since 1995 jumped up 

27 percent last year to nearly 3.75 million with 

29 sellouts--the most since 1983 and seemingly 

overnight. Now, there is something to believe in 

around “Dodgertown” once again. Aggressive 

moves led by an aggressive ownership have 

reawakened the fans of Chavez Ravine and 

there is no doubt that in this new year of 2014, 

a championship is in the works. •

A Staples Center Showdown
By Adam Serrao

After a brief but rewarding winter holiday 

break, high school sports in Torrance is back 

in full effect. Now, it has become time to 

put the holidays behind us all and refocus 

our attention back on what these teams from 

around Southern California can do. That means 

high school basketball is back in the spotlight 

around Torrance and there was no better game 

to kick off 2014 than the Torrance vs. Mira 

Costa game that took place last Thursday at 

7 p.m. at Staples Center. Torrance head coach 

Paul Nitake had his team off to an impressive 

9-5 record before the winter break as he and 

the Tartars looked to keep the streak going 

against a tough Bay League opponent in Mira 

Costa that had only one loss all season long 

and was highly ranked throughout the nation. 

This wasn’t just any game to the Tartars, 

though. This was on the Staples court, under 

the bright lights. Nitake and his team came 

out and played as such, as they knocked off 

the Mustangs in a nail-biter, taking a 57-55 

victory to make the headlines across the city. 

Paul Nitake is no stranger to the Bay League. 

Perhaps that is why he had the lowdown on 

how to compete with a team as athletic and 

big as Mira Costa. Nitake, formerly the head 

basketball coach of the West High Warriors, 

created a tradition of playing at Staples Center 

with the help of his friend Robert Lyons while 

he was still with West High and did not want 

to release the tradition simply because he 

moved on. For that reason, Nitake set up the 

showdown between Torrance and Costa. “I 

wanted to keep the tradition alive,” Nitake 

said. “I wanted to keep it going. It’s fun for 

the kids and it’s not something that everyone 

gets to do. It’s pretty special.” Nitake was 

right, but playing on the Staples Center floor 

wasn’t the only thing that was special to the 

kids of Torrance High. The pretty big victory 

over the number one team in the Bay league 

was not only a great win, but kept the team in 

contention for the Pioneer League title as well. 

The game couldn’t have been scripted any 

better for the two teams on the big stage under 

the bright lights. Instead of being a blowout, 

like most people thought it would be coming 

into the matchup, the gritty TTartars held on 

and kept the game close throughout its entirety. 

Down by nine points at the half, it looked as 

if the game was going to go just as everyone 

thought. In fact, over the past two seasons, the 

Tartars have been invited to the Staples Center 

to play against Nitake’s Warriors and have 

lost both times, so the outlook was especially 

bleak for this Tartar club. With a little bit of 

motivation and a lot of momentum on their side, 

however, the Tartars came out in the second 

half and took the game over, for the most part. 

After a cold first half, Torrance got things 

started off the right way in the third quarter, 

going on a 12-3 run to tie the game up at 34. 

Mira Costa still came away with the lead at 

the end of the quarter, but Abdullah Nazarkhan 

and the Tartars never allowed the thought 

of failure to cross their minds. “We weren’t 

hitting shots in the first half, so Coach told 

us to attack the basket and that’s what we 

did,” explained Nazarkhan. It was Nazarkhan 

who sparked the entire Tartars’ offense in the 

fourth quarter to come from behind. All of 

his 15 points were scored in the final period 

of play, adding to Torrance’s run late in the 

fourth quarter to give Nitake’s team a 51-47 

lead. “We stopped being as aggressive as we 

were in the first half,” Mira Costa head coach 

Jeff Amaral said of his team. “What kept us in 

the game was hot shooting and they got out to 

our shooters a little better in the second half.”

The game came down to the wire, with 

Nazarkhan sinking a free throw with just under  

10 seconds remaining to give his team a two-point  

lead. On the final possession of the game, Mira 

Costa failed to make a three-point shot and 

was unsuccessful on two offensive rebounds, 

ultimately allowing Torrance to run away 

with the two-point victory. Nitake remains 

undefeated at Staples Center and may have 

entered his name into the running for the next 

Los Angeles Lakers head coaching position. 

Coming over from West High where he won at  

the arena twice already, Nitake seemingly can’t  

lose on that floor. The win for the Tartars keeps  

them in the running for first place in the Pioneer 

League with the Saxons. After a non-conference 

game with Culver City, the Tartars open up 

league play against South on January 15.

North High
The North High Saxons held their spot at the 

top of the Pioneer League division by taking 

a slight victory over Muir by a final score of 

79-77. Koh Flippen continued his work as 

North’s outstanding player of the year, racking 

up 29 points and 10 rebounds on the night. 

Chad Ashimine came away with 15 points 

and nine assists to give North, which begins 

league play on January 15 against Centennial, 

the two-point victory.   

South High
The South High Spartans came away with 

a nice victory over Banning as Ajeya Kukreja 

led the Spartans to the win with his 23 points, 

four assists and four steals. Kenneth Higashi 

put in eight and Jameson Han seemed to have 

his hands on the ball all night, notching five 

assists and 11 rebounds in the 46-40 victory. 

League play also begins a little earlier for 

South, as it takes on Centennial January 10. •

Harry’s &  
McCoy’s Moving

Free Estimates

Family Owned & Operated for 66 Years

Time starts at your door

Free use of boxes & wardrobes

Short notice moves

Home-Office-Apartments

Local and Long Distance

Licensed & Insured – CAL-T-160-989

310.329.3493

   “Moving handled 
  with patience 
      and kindness!”

HAVE YOUR 
CORPORATE  

TEAM BUILDING 
EVENT AT PALOS VERDES BOWL

To book your event or for more  
information, please contact Charlotte at  

charlotte@pvbowl.com; or 310.326.5120

Also available for Weddings, 
Baby Showers, Birthdays  
and Other Special Events!

Meeting rooms, catered 
food available along with 
  Good Old  
   School Fun!
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TerriAnn in Torrance
Still Floating Along Colorado Boulevard

By TerriAnn Ferren

This year, 2014, marked the 125th Rose 

Parade and the 100th Rose Bowl Game in 

Pasadena, California. The theme for this year’s 

parade Dreams Come True was a perfect one 

for Torrance. The non-profit Torrance Rose 
Float Association (TRFA) presented its float, 

entitled Everyone Plays, highlighting the 

50th anniversary of AYSO (American Youth 

Soccer Organization) which began in the 

city of Torrance. It was in 1964 that AYSO 

began with the philosophy that “everyone 

plays” and it hasn’t looked back (Torrance 
Tribune, November 10, 2011). Coupled with 

the beauty of Torrance’s parks and new sports 

field, the float was a beauty.

Although I wasn’t planning on attending the 

parade this year, I decided to take a trip to 

Irwindale to the Fiesta Parade Floats location 

to check out the volunteers who offer their 

time and energy right after Christmas so that 

the Torrance float looks beautiful. 

I first called Jan Staws, who sits on the board 

of directors of the Rose Float Association, 

to get directions to the barn and found out 

she was orchestrating as much as she could 

from home after open-heart surgery. “This is 

the first year since December 1987 that I’m 

not down at the barn with the others,” said 

Jan. She only missed decorating one year 

because she was on a cruise. “What I found so 

wonderful is we have a union of age brackets 

from 13 to untold years and there is so much 

harmony and common bond and interest--and 

I just was fascinated how it worked and the 

feeling of pride and accomplishment whether 

there was a banner in front of our float or 

not. Sometimes you can’t put it into words. 

We are extremely dedicated.”

Although I had been down to the place 

where the Torrance float is put together in 

years past, the excitement and anticipation 

of seeing this year’s float still hit me hard 

as I entered the barn. The smell of flowers 

is the first thing I noticed as I made my 

way around the maze of scaffolding and 

decorators. This was the day that the Torrance 

float finished up with the heavy prep work 

before the actual flowers were added. The 

barn is huge and many floats are housed in 

this Fiesta Floats area.

The Torrance float is easy to spot, with 

workers very organized and busy as bees. 

Marty Martindale and his granddaughter 

Lisa Brunson were meticulously putting 

seeds and dried flowers on the soccer bear 

that would be kicking a rotating soccer ball. 

Marty and Lisa made a pact this year to 

decorate the float. Marty’s wife died earlier 

this year and he and Lisa purchased a rose 

vial in her memory that adorned the float. 

With the two of them working on the float, 

it meant this would be an extra special event. 

“It will be like all three of us on the float 

when it goes down the parade,” said Lisa 

at the time. There are over 10,000 roses on 

the float and every year the TRFA accepts 

donations for rose vials to hold a rose that 

carries the name of the person on the vial. 

What a super idea!

Opposite the bear kicking the spinning 

soccer ball is an eagle trying to stop the 

ball from making it into the net. Working 

diligently on the eagle and placing seaweed 

patiently piece by piece were Mary Jo and 

Tim Kohlmiller. The Kohlmillers have lived 

in Torrance a very long time and have seen 

the changes take place all over the city. This 

cute couple, working side by side, reminded 

me of the core and heart of Torrance.

Walking alongside the scaffolding, I looked 

up at the workers from Fiesta Floats as 

they finished up the trees high above the 

ground. Right below the scaffolding on one 

end of the float I met Clara Rossi and Nina 

Rorke, who were standing beside a table 

busily painting white glue onto the wing of 

a Monarch butterfly. Clara told me that she 

and Nina are best friends. “This was on my 

bucket list,” said Nina. Clara then told me 

that one year she invited Nina to decorate 

the float with her. Even though Nina lives 

up north, she came down to help and liked 

it so much that she has been coming down 

for several years. Now her husband Richard 

comes along to help as well. Then Clara and 

Nina, who had finished painting the glue 

on the section they were working on, took 

dehydrated carrot and poured it over the glue. 

The carrot stuck readily and the excess fell 

down onto the table. The ladies meticulously 

repeated the process until every bit of glue 

was covered in orange carrot. Then they took 

dry brushes and gently waved them back 

and forth over the carrot, dusting away any 

debris. The process was slow and tedious, 

but the ladies were all smiles. They told 

me they had been working on one Monarch 

butterfly that took two days to finish. Wow!

Bob Diaz, the photographer for the TRFA, 

was setting up his camera to document the 

process of decorating the float in time lapse 

photography. He told me that he shows 

the finished film at the annual dinner and 

everyone loves to see the fast action of 

decorating through time lapse photography. 

I can understand that after observing how 

long it takes to actually decorate each section.

All over the float, dedicated workers focused 

on the task at hand. There were volunteers 

who were cutting up dried flowers, or brushing 

glue on surfaces and then covering the areas 

with parsley, seed or spices. Everyone was 

smiling and having a great time.

Later, I headed out of the decorating barn to 

the Torrance tent. Yes, the TRFA takes great 

care of its volunteers. There was a tent set 

up just outside the barn where coffee, tea, 

cookies, fruit and lunch for everyone were 

available for those working on the float. Lunch 

was generously donated by Cole Donahoo, 

Manager of the Chic-fil-A located at 182nd 

and Hawthorne Boulevard. Cole told me 

in his slow, gentlemanly Southern accent, 

“Torrance is a great community and it is a 

privilege to support the TRFA as much as 

possible. This is such a very worthy cause. I 

found out through a colleague that there was 

a need for participation and I wanted to help.” 

Inside the tent, I met three members of the 

TRFA Board of Directors: Lynn Robinson, 

Secretary; Roseanne Villalobos, Membership; 

and Mistydawn Jones, President. The three 

women were making sure everything was in 

order and that all the volunteers for the shift 

had eaten. The three board members were 

ready to share anything about the TRFA. 

Speaking with Mistydawn, I found out 

that she has been involved with the float for 

many years. “About 17 years ago, I was a 

Scout leader and we wanted to earn a Girl 

Scout badge ‘cuz Girl Scouts have an actual 

Rose Parade Badge,” she said. “So we took 

a trip down there--they had just turned 13 

and my girls and I loved it so much that we 

made a holiday tradition out of it. Every year 

thereafter we would pick a day and go down 

and decorate the floats--my sister, my niece, 

daughters and their friends. It was such a 

fun time and by going every year, we got to 

know the float people and it was really fun. 

She went on to explain, “Last year when the 

City said they were no longer able to fund 

the float, the board of directors, which were 

actually facilitators, disbanded. Then Gary 

Johnson from Ace Clearwater Enterprises, 

who had gone to the float decorating the 

year before and heard there wasn’t going 

to be another one and said, ‘Oh, no,’ and 

he donated $75,000. We had a rough time, 

so he donated another $10,000. Amazing… 

and then we thought we need people back. 

Everyone had checked out, so they asked me 

if I would participate on the board.” 

Mistydawn went on to tell me she works 

to keep the float going, but it costs a lot of 

money. At about $150,000, the float is not 

cheap but it costs nowhere near the corporate-

sponsored floats seen gliding down Colorado 

Boulevard. “We really weren’t sure it would 

happen again and then out of the blue AYSO 

calls up… and they approached us and said 

that it is the 50th anniversary and originated 

in Torrance--we would like to partner with 

you guys and have a float,” she said. “So, 

Gary Johnson was instrumental in negotiating 

that with us. AYSO donated $100,000 and 

Gary Johnson—again--donated $10,000 of 

his own personal money. Mistydawn went 

on to explain that the City of Torrance in 

the two years it has no longer sponsored 

Everyone gets into the spirit of chopping up dried flowers.

Experienced decorator with two first timers, Mrs. and Mr. Lou Romero.

Peas were applied one by one for the shoe. Photos by TerriAnn Ferren.

Secretary Lynn Robinson, President, Mistydawn Jones, and Membership, Roseanne Villalobos pose in their sunglasses.

See TerriAnn in Torrance, page 7
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the float still gave $20,000 each year to help 

make the float a reality. The TRFA is a non-

profit organization no longer sponsored by 

the City and is dependent on donations to 

continue to have the float. “Our float builder, 

Tim Estes at Fiesta, has been with us for 17 

years. Raul Rodriguez is the designer of our 

floats,” said Mistydawn. 

Mindful that the money for the 2015 float 

must be donated, Lynn Robinson said, “If 

every business in the city of Torrance donated 

$20, that money would cover the cost of the 

float for next year.” At this point, I dug into 

my purse and handed Lynn $20 from the 

Torrance Tribune. So the Torrance Tribune 

is the first business to donate to the 2015 

rose float! I challenge every other business 

to get busy and send their $20 to keep the 

Torrance float in the Rose Parade at www.

rosefloat.com. 

My trip to visit the unselfish, dedicated 

volunteers who donate their time and expertise 

to make the Torrance float a reality inspired 

me to remind the citizens of our wonderful 

city how special it is to participate in the Rose 

Parade. We are one of the original cities that 

first participated in the parade many years 

ago and it would be sad to see the tradition 

end. United we can do anything and we can 

raise the funds to continue to see Torrance 

represented on New Year’s Day still floating 

along Colorado Boulevard. •

TerriAnn in Torrance    from page 6

Clara Rossi and Nina Rorke glue dehydrated carrot on a Monarch butterfly.

Apricot colored roses waiting to be used. Brushing off the excess.

Lisa Brunson and Marty Martindale decorating the soccer bear. Photos by TerriAnn Ferren. Sherrie Fowler, Fiesta Parade Float Supervisor, The Lucy Foundation.

Flowers covered with shredded coconut.

Covering every bit of the glue with carrot.
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Beatles Legend John Lennon Among Those Honored by Newly Named Mercury Craters

Working Can Benefit Those Suffering with a Chronic Illness
(BPT) - No one needed to tell Houston’s 

Robert Gandy that he would reap health and 

wellness benefits from continuing to work after 

he started dialysis four years ago.

For more than 42 years, Gandy has worked 

in the restaurant business. The thought of 

leaving the job he loves never crossed his 

mind when he started treatment for kidney 

failure - he would find a way to make dialysis 

fit with his work and his life.

“Going to my job takes me away from 

the fact that I have end stage renal disease 

(ESRD), because I’m absorbed in my work,” 

says Gandy, an executive chef, proud grand-

father and DaVita dialysis patient.

As Gandy discovered - and studies have 

proven - when patients continue working af-

ter they go on dialysis, it can help them feel 

healthier, happier and more financially secure. 

Nearly 50 percent of new ESRD patients are 

of working age and currently there are 430,000 

people in the U.S. with end stage renal disease.

Individuals who work are more likely to 

receive a kidney transplant, according to a 

recent collaborative study from the University 

of New Hampshire. Those who work full-

time are the most likely to be placed on the 

transplant waiting list and receive a kidney.

In addition, people on dialysis who keep 

their jobs are generally happier, the study 

found. Working patients tend to experience 

lower rates of depression, their survival rate 

is notably 6 percent better than those who are 

not working and overall they are less likely 

to be hospitalized, which can dramatically 

improve quality of life.

For individuals who have been diagnosed 

with ESRD, DaVita encourages them to:

* Get educated - Talk with their doctor 

and care team about any limitations. Sign up 

for a free Kidney Smart (SM) class to learn 

about kidney disease and taking control of 

their kidney health.

* Understand their treatment options and 

insurance benefits - Employer-provided in-

surance may offer additional coverage for 

transplants and better access to the care team 

of their choice.

* Inform others about their illness - Tell 

their family and friends to build their support 

network and find support online. •

“Continuing to work can benefit chroni-

cally ill patients with extra income, a bigger 

support network and even a greater sense of 

purpose,” says Dr. Allen R. Nissenson, DaVita 

chief medical officer.

“Talk to your work to make sure dialysis 

fits in, so you put the least amount of stress 

upon yourself as possible,” shares Gandy. 

“But get the information, process it and talk 

to your family.”

For more information about living with kidney 

disease, visit DaVita.com/WorkingPatients or 

call (888) 405-8915. •

Seniors

Looking Up
By Bob Eklund

Legendary Beatles singer and songwriter 
John Lennon was among those honored when 
names were recently assigned to 10 impact 
craters on Planet Mercury. The International 
Astronomical Union (IAU)—the arbiter 
of planetary and satellite naming since its 
inception in 1919—assigned the names in 
keeping with the established naming theme 
for Mercury craters, which calls for all newly 
designated features on this planet to be named 
after “deceased artists, musicians, painters 
and authors who have made outstanding or 

The newly named craters are:
--Barney, for Natalie Clifford Barney (1876-

1972), an American-French playwright, poet 
and novelist.

--Berlioz, for Hector Berlioz (1803-1869), 
a French Romantic composer best known for 
his compositions Symphonie Fantastique and 
Grande Messe des Morts.

--Calder, for Alexander Calder (1898-1976), 
an American sculptor best known as the 
originator of the mobile, a type of kinetic 

sculpture made with delicately balanced or 
suspended components that move in response 
to motor power or air currents.

--Capote, for Truman Capote (1924-1984), 
an American author whose short stories, 

novella Breakfast at Tiffany’s and the true-
crime novel In Cold Blood.

--Caruso, for Enrico Caruso (1873-1921), 
an Italian tenor who sang to great acclaim 
at the major opera houses of Europe and the 
Americas and appeared in a wide variety of 
roles from the Italian and French repertoires 
that ranged from the lyric to the dramatic.

--Ensor, for James Sidney Ensor (1860-
1949), a Belgian painter and printmaker 
considered an important influence on 
expressionism and surrealism.

--Giambologna, for Jean Boulogne 

known for his marble and bronze statuary in 
a late Renaissance or Mannerist style.

--Lennon, for John Winston Ono Lennon 
(1940-1980), an English songwriter, musician 
and singer who rose to worldwide fame 
as a founding member of the Beatles, the 
most commercially successful and critically 

acclaimed band in the history of popular music.
--Remarque, for Erich Maria Remarque 

(1898-1970), a German author best known 
for his novel All Quiet on the Western Front, 
which depicted the horrors of war from the 
viewpoint of young German soldiers.

--Vieira da Silva, for Maria Elena Vieira da 
Silva (1908-1992), a Portuguese-born French 
painter of intricate, semiabstract compositions.

These 10 newly named craters join 114 
other craters named since the MESSENGER 

2008. More information about the names of 
features on Mercury and the other objects in 
the solar system can be found at the U.S. 
Geological Survey’s planetary nomenclature 
website: http://planetarynames.wr.usgs.gov/

“The MESSENGER team is delighted that 
the IAU has named an additional 10 impact 

Principal Investigator Sean Solomon of 
Columbia University. “We are particularly 
pleased that eight of the 10 individuals 
honored made all or many of their artistic 
contributions in the 20th Century, the same 
century in which the MESSENGER mission 
was conceived, proposed and approved for 

“You may say I’m a dreamer
But I’m not the only one
I hope someday you’ll join us
And the world will be as one…”
—from the song Imagine, by John Lennon •

Call toll-free: 1-800-409-2420

Are You Still Paying Too Much For Your Medications?
You can save up to 75% when you fill your prescriptions at our Canadian and International Pharmacy Service.

Call the number below and save an additional $10 plus get 

free shipping on your first prescription order with Canada 

Drug Center. Expires June 30, 2014. Offer is valid for 

prescription orders only and can not be used in conjunction 

with any other offers. Valid for new customers only. One time 

use per household.

Get An Extra $10 Off & Free
Shipping On Your 1st Order!

Prescription price comparison above is valid as of November 1, 2013. All trade-mark (TM) rights associated with the brand name products in this ad belong to their respective owners. *Generic drugs are 

carefully regulated medications that have the same active ingredients as the original brand name drug, but are generally cheaper in price. Generic equivalents are equal to their "brand" counterparts in Active 

Ingredients, Dosage, Safety, Strength, Quality, Performance and Intended use. It may vary in colour, shape, size, cost and appearance.

For more prices, call us toll-free at 1-800-409-2420.
Please note that we do not carry controlled substances and a valid prescription is required for all prescription medication orders.

Order Now! 1-800-409-2420
Use code 10FREE to receive this special offer.

Compare our prices and see how much
you can save on your medications!

Bottle A
Manufactured By

PfizerTM.
Typical US brand price

for 200mg x 100

CelebrexTM

$568.87 Bottle B
Manufactured By

Generics
Manufacturers

Generic equivalent of CelebrexTM

Generic price for 200mg x 100

Celecoxib*
$62.00

Their Price
Our Price

*Take 55% off “Tender Hugs and Kisses with Chocolates” and 20% off minimum product 
purchase of $29.00.  Discounts: (i) apply to the regular price of the products, (ii) will 
appear upon checkout and cannot be combined with other offers or discounts, unless 
specifi ed, and (iii) do not apply to gift cards or certifi cates, international delivery, shipping 
& handling, taxes, or third-party hosted products (e.g. wine). Discounts not valid on bulk 
or corporate purchases of 10 units or more. Images in this advertisement may include 
upgraded, premium containers which are available for an additional charge. Prices valid 
while supplies last.  Offer expires 2/13/2014.

55%
off *Enjoy

Tender Hugs & Kisses
     with Chocolates

Show lots of love this Valentine’s 

Day with this ruby red tulip and 

deep blue iris bouquet coupled 

with delicious chocolates!

Plus, save 20% off* other gifts! 
Visit www.ProFlowers.com/Colorful 

or call 1-800-960-0984

Site Price: $4498

You Pay:

$1999
+s/h

+s/h

SAVE

55 %*

Crater Lennon on Mercury. Diameter: 59 miles.
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One Man’s Opinion Another Man’s Opinion
By Gerry Chong

Somewhere along the Yellow Brick Road, 

the Mad Hatter stopped to have tea with Alice. 

“Well,” said Alice, “what do you have planned 

for 2014, Mad Man”? 

“This is going to be an exciting year,” 

replied the Mad Hatter. “You know, Alice, it’s 

terrible for the rich to be getting richer and 

the poor to be getting poorer--so I’m raising 

the minimum wage. In Washington state one 

city raised its minimum to $15 an hour, so the 

poor can enjoy life too.”

Alice, the owner of Alice’s Restaurant (but 

that’s another old story, isn’t it?), calmly 

responded, “Hatter, it seems to me that businesses 

could respond in several ways: They could 

offset higher wages by reducing their workers’ 

hours, avoiding Obamacare costs. Second, they 

could invest in automation to replace workers 

because machines reliably report to work, don’t 

require vacations, sick pay, or Obamacare-

-and machines never generate a blizzard of 

taxes and regulations. Third, they could cut 

back on planned expansions because opening 

new restaurants raises corporate overhead too, 

causing profit margins to shrink.”

A furious Mad Hatter slammed his hat on the 

ground and stomped on it, screaming, “Alice, 

you’re a heartless, soulless money-grabber. 

Shame on you!”

Calmly, Alice responded, “Okay, let’s assume 

I don’t do any of the three options I had just 

listed, and pay your new minimum wage to 

my newest, least skilled employees. But that’s 

just the beginning of the story, isn’t it? Now I 

have to raise the pay of their supervisor, and 

the supervisor’s supervisor, and everyone else 

on the employee chain even remotely related to 

minimum wage workers. To that sum, I have 

to add all the taxes and regulations caused by 

the cumulative salary increases. Moreover, I 

have to add my overhead and profit on those 

increases since I need to support my family too. 

Ultimately, I will have to increase the price of 

my burger, but I have to be cautious that my 

price increases not cause customers to switch 

to lower-cost fare. After all, if I am pushed out 

of business the minimum wage worker could 

return to the unemployment rolls. Consider this 

too, Mad Man: Since the biggest consumer of 

my hamburger is the minimum wage earner, 

he will earn more, but he will pay more for 

what he consumes as well.

“The bottom line is that the minimum 

wage earner’s income will remain constant 

relative to other employees, so he will have 

not gained any income advantage. Business 

costs will inflate, causing the cost of products 

to increase, so the minimum wage worker will 

earn more in income but pay more for what 

he buys. No, Mad Man, even the most naïve 

know the way to reduce unemployment is to 

lower wages--not raise them. Wage inflation 

is not an economic plan. Instead it’s simply 

a political ploy to give more benefits to your 

voter base at the expense of the public--another 

‘free stuff’ benefit before the 2014 election.”

Walking away, the exposed political 

manipulator dusted off his battered hat muttering, 

“Hillary is right. Capitalism is a failure.” •

Parking Meter Law Gets  
Much Needed Change

By Cristian Vasquez

With Assembly Bill No. 61 in effect, localities 

will no longer be able to continue to adopt 

ordinances or resolutions that would prohibit 

or restrict the ability of a vehicle to park at 

an inoperable parking meter. As the law was 

formerly applied, cities were allowed to cite 

and fine drivers who parked where meters were 

not functioning. Thanks to the bill introduced 

by Assemblyman Mike Gatto and signed by 

the Governor on August 12, getting fined for 

parking at an inoperable meter will no longer 

be allowed. This is, in my mind, long overdue.

The truth is that for far too long, the issuing 

of tickets from parking enforcement agencies 

have been a way to gouge the public with little 

that the drivers can do about the situation. 

This does not mean that parking enforcement 

is not needed? Not at all. This agency is 

certainly needed, especially when you have 

healthy adults parking in handicapped spots, or 

people double parking because they feel their 

vehicle is God’s gift to them and should not 

risk getting scratched. Even more, if a driver 

fails to feed coins into a meter, then he should 

be cited. However, if a meter is broken and 

the city has failed to fix it, the general public 

should not be deprived of that spot. 

If there is a driver searching for a parking 

spot in a part of the city that requires one to 

pay for metered parking, there is a very high 

probability that this individual is going to be 

spending money at a local business. This is not 

an absolute truth, but a more likely than not 

reality. If the city responsible for this parking 

meter is so concerned about the income derived 

from the meter parking machines, then these 

machines should be fixed immediately. It is 

already bad enough that in some cities, being 

out 30 seconds after your meter expired will 

result in a $75 fine. Having a parking space 

go to waste in a city where finding parking 

is like winning in Las Vegas is as absurd as 

citing someone for using said space. 

For anyone who wants to argue that the  

city needs time to fix said meters, point 

well taken. However, a city’s inability to fix 

something fast should not result in a loss of 

business for a store, restaurant or any other 

merchant that would benefit from a potential 

customer parking at the site of a broken meter. 

The meter being broken is already bad because 

the city is losing some income and that’s never 

good. However, making it to where customers 

and local businesses can’t connect also affects 

the city as much as the business owners. The 

lost sale means less sale tax being generated, 

which also hurts the city.  

If any city believes that citing a driver for 

parking by a meter that the city has failed to 

fix is the right thing to do, then we should 

all thank Assemblyman Gatto. •

“They could offset higher wages by reducing  
their workers’ hours, avoiding Obamacare costs.”

American Tire 22940 Hawthorne Blvd. 

Anza Pacific Barber Salon 4330 Pacific Coast Highway 

Arco 23510 Crenshaw Blvd.

Arico Hallmark 3856 Sepulveda Blvd.

Artesian Car Wash 17500 Prairie Ave.

Barnes & Noble 21500 Hawthorne Blvd.

Benihana 21327 Hawthorne Blvd.

Billy’s Deli & Cafe 5160 W. 190th St.

Bottle Shop 2087 Torrance Blvd.

Buffalo Fire Department 1261 Cabrillo Ave.

Capricciosa Italian  24301 Crenshaw Blvd

Chamber Of Commerce 3400 Torrance Blvd.

Chase Bank 2549 P.C.H., Torrance 

Chateau Liquor 4545 W. Sepulveda Blvd.

Chinese Shanghai Restaurant 2880 P.C.H., Torrance

Coffee Bean & Tea Leaf 21300B Hawthorne Blvd. 

Cookin’ Stuff 2722 Sepulveda Blvd., Torrance

Cop-A-Tan 24231 Crenshaw Blvd.

Cousin Vinny’s Cafe 5150 W. 190th St.

Creative Cuts Int’l. 21217 Hawthorne Blvd.

Crest Restuarant and Bar 1625 Cabrillo Ave.

Dee Hardison Gym 2400 Jefferson St.

Del Amo Car Wash  20505 Hawthorne Blvd.

Del Amo Professional Pharmacy 21320 Hawthorne Blvd.

Dino’s Burgers 1975 Torrance Blvd.

Eddie’s Barber Shop  2455 W. Sepulveda Blvd. 

El Camino College 16007 Crenshaw Blvd.

El Pollo Inka 23705 Hawthorne Blvd.

Frank’s Liquor 1601 Cabrillo Ave.

Froots 21219 Hawthorne Blvd. 

Griffith Adult Center 2291 Washington Ave. 

Hamilton Adult Center 2606 W. 182nd St. 

Hof’s Hut  23635 Crenshaw Blvd.

Home Team Realty 23900 Hawthorne Blvd.

Jack’s Pizza 5007 P.C.H., Torrance

1-Naba Japanese Restaurant 20920 Hawthorne Blvd.

Ken’s Market 901 Inglewood Ave., Redondo Bch

L. A. Fitness 3550 W. Carson St #404

La Cocina 4438 182nd St., Redondo Bch.

Lingley Chevron Extra Mile 23420 Crenshaw Blvd.

Little Company Of Mary Hospital 4101 Torrance Blvd.

Little Company Of Mary Medical Cntr 4201 Torrance Blvd.

Courtyard Torrance 1925 190th St.

Massey’s House of Flowers 25929 S. Western Blvd.

Miyako Hybrid Hotel 21381 S. Western Ave.

Mercedes Benz of South Bay 3311 P.C.H., Torrance

Golden Camel 21006 Hawthorne Blvd.

Pacific Porsche 2900 P.C.H., Torrance

Palos Verdes Bowl 24600 Crenshaw Blvd.

Pediatric Therapy Network 1815 W. 213th St., Suite 100

Infiniti South Bay 3233 P.C.H., Torrance 

Power Volvo 3010 P.C.H., Torrance 

Pregnancy Help Center 1311 Crenshaw Blvd., Suite A

Prudential Real Estate 23530 Hawthorne Blvd.

Ralphs 1413 Hawthorne Blvd.

Ralphs , 5035 P.C.H., Torrance

Rascal’s Teriyaki Grill 5111 Torrance Blvd.

RE/MAX Exec South Bay 23740 Hawthorne Blvd.

Residence Inn 3701 Torrance Blvd.

Seashore Chinese 5137 Calle Mayor

Seafood Town Chinese Resturant 22922 Hawthorne Blvd.

Shakey’s Pizza 5105 Torrance Blvd., Torrance

Shoe Dog 25359 Crenshaw Blvd. 

Shorewood Realty 1009 Torrance Blvd.

Sign-A-Rama 1820 W. Carson St., Suite 204 

Snax Restaurant 4535 Sepulveda Blvd.

South Bay BMW 18800 Hawthorne Blvd.

South End Racquet & Health Club 2800 Skypark Dr.

Southeast Torrance Library 23115 Arlington Ave.

Southwood Dry Cleaners 22232 Palos Verdes Blvd.

Spires Restaurant 1750 Sepulveda Blvd  

Starbuck’s Coffee 5005 P.C.H., Torrance

Staybridge Suites Hotel 19901 Prairie Ave.

T.R.G. Real Estate Group 3480 Torrance Blvd.

Manee Thai Massage 24020 Vista Montana #A

The Depot  1250 Cabrillo Ave.

The Little Gym 21203 Hawthorne Blvd.  

Tony Roma’s 24301 Crenshaw Blvd.

Toraya Ramen Restaurant 24231 Crenshaw Blvd., #D 

Torrance Bakery 1341 El Prado Ave.

Torrance City Hall 3031 Torrance Blvd.

Torrance Cultural Arts Center 3320 Civic Center

Torrance Library  3301 Torrance Blvd.

Torrance Library 4805 Emerald St.

Torrance Police Dept. 3300 Civic Center

Torrance Police Dept. 3624 Artesia Blvd.

Torrance Produce Market & Deli 1303 El Prado Ave.  

Torrance Recreation Center 3341 Torrance Blvd.

Tortilla Cantina 1225 El Prado Ave.

Toyota North America 19001 S. Western Ave. 

Tucker’s Market 3690 Newton St. 

Vince’s Spaghetti 23609 Hawthorne Blvd.

Wahoo’s Fish Taco 3556 Torrance Blvd.

Walgreens 2690 P.C.H., Torrance

Walgreens 4142 P.C.H., Torrance 

Walgreens 2976 W. Sepulveda Blvd.

Walgreens 2321 Hawthorne Blvd, Redondo Beach 

Walgreens 22930 S. Western Ave.

Walmart Neighborhood Market 19340 Hawthorne Blvd. 

Walser’s Art Supplies & Recycling 23145 Kashiwa Court

West End Raquet & Health 4343 Spencer St.

Western Museum of Flight 3315 Airport Drive

‘Y’ Not Burgers 22940 Hawthorne Blvd

Yamabuki Restaurant  23863 Hawthorne Blvd. 

YMCA Torrance-South Bay 2900 E. Sepulveda Blvd.

Looking for the Torrance Tribune?
You can find us at all the following locations as well as our Web site: www.heraldpublications.com
Want a subscription? For $95 a year, we will mail a newspaper to your home. Just mail us a check. We will use the address on the check for your subscription address,  
unless instructions state otherwise.  Mail the check to Herald Publications, 312 E. Imperial Ave., El Segundo, 90245.  Please add “Torrance Subscription” in the memo line.

e

“However, if  a meter is broken and the city has failed to fix  
it, the general public should not be deprived of  that spot.”
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B U S I N E S S  &  P R O F E S S I O N A L  D I R E C T O R Y

CHARLES SCIRA PLASTERING
Interior Plaster & Dry Wall Repair

Exterior Repair
No Job Too Small

neighbor2neighbor.net

310-245-7398
38 years Lic# 389477

plastering

handyman

BILL HENRICHON

p: 310-542-3470  c: 310-890-7531
CA Lic# 786081  Licensed  Bonded  Insured

Specializing in apartment turn around and home repairs.
PAINTING, PLUMBING, ELECTRICAL, DOORS, WINDOWS, 

SCREENS, GATES, FENCES, DRYROT-TERMITE DAMAGE REPAIRS

BILL’S HOME AND APARTMENT 
MAINTENANCE

General Contractor

plumbing

PLUMBING, HEATING, COOLING & ELECTRICAL

310-543-2001

24 

Service
Free

design & construction

Tile Work Granite
Stone Work Plumbing
Electric And Much

More Etc.

CALL RUDY
323-286-9706

HANDY MAN

painting

The deadline for Business and Professional (B&P) Ad copy 
and payment is at Noon on Tuesday. We reserve the right to 
reject, edit, and determine proper classification of B&P ads. 
Herald Publications does not guarantee that the advertiser’s 
claims are true nor does it take responsibility for those 
claims. MUST HAVE CONTRACT LICENSE NUMBER IN AD.

HOW TO PAY: CHECKS, CASH OR CREDIT CARDS. 

Include Visa or M/C number along with billing 

address, security code, expiration date, email 

address and phone number. PAYMENT MUST BE 
RECEIVED BEFORE AD IS PUBLISHED!

NEW LOWER RATES!
26 weeks (6 months) is only $400   
52 weeks (1 year) is only $750
If you have any questions call us at 310-322-1830.

bankruptcy

This is a debt relief agency helping people to file 
for bankruptcy under the Bankruptcy Code.

Law Offices of
CHRISTIE CRONENWETH

3655 Torrance Blvd., 3rd Floor Torrance, CA 90503
@yahoo.com

Free Consultations for Bankruptcy & Debt Relief 
424.247.1155 

B A N K R U P T C YKEEP IT LOCAL

PLEASE NOTE: 
NEW EMAIL ADDRESS 
E-mail ad copy to:  
class@heraldpublications.com 

COMMUNITIES COUNT

OVER 40 THOUSAND PAPERS DELIVERED WITHIN MILES OF YOUR HOME OR BUSINESS.

handyman

PAINTERS PLUS

PLUS

FREE ESTIMATES  

 

310-798-0450

painting

electric
Wise Electric Contracting Service

Commercial/Industrial/Residential
License No: 785853

Phone: 310-529-5271 
Fax: 310-615-0063

Keith R. Wise  Owner/Operator

Serving El Segundo  
since 1945

Lawn & Yard Service,  
Clean-Ups, Repairs, Etc.

CALL RON
310-463-1042

GARDENING
McRobert’s Gardening

Lic #12156

gardening

DBA@HERALDPUBLICATIONS.COM         PUBLIC NOTICES           LEGALNOTICES@HERALDPUBLICATIONS.COM

YOU CAN FAX YOUR FILED FORM TO 310-322-2787 OR FOR MORE DETAILED INFORMATION CALL MARTHA PRIETO AT 310-322-1830 EXT. 23

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013243212
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as 1. DANCEWEAR U. 2. 
COSTUME U. 3. KIDPACK U. 640 LOMITA 
STREET, EL SEGUNDO, CA 90245. 
Registered Owner(s): Cindy A. Beckett, 
640 Lomita Street, El Segundo, CA 90245. 
This business is being conducted by an 
Individual. The registrant commenced 

business name listed: September 01, 
2013. Signed: Cindy A. Beckett, Owner. 

Recorder of Los Angeles County on 
November 25, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on November 25, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
El Segundo Herald: December 19, 26, 
2013 and January 2, 9, 2014. H-1015.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013254676
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as 1. GARDEN MAVEN 
DESIGNS. 2. DENISE MAYNARD 
DESIGN & STYLING. 1720 GATES 
AVE, MANHATTAN BEACH, CA 90266. 
222 N. SEPULVEDA BLVD. #2000, 
EL SEGUNDO, CA 90245. Registered 
Owner(s): Denise Maynard, 1720 Gates 
Avenue, Manhattan Beach, CA 90266. 
This business is being conducted by an 
Individual. The registrant commenced 

business name listed: January 01, 2012. 
Signed: Denise Diane Maynard, Owner. 

Recorder of Los Angeles County on 
December 12, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on December 12, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
El Segundo Herald: December 19, 26, 
2013 and January 2, 9, 2014. H-1024.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013251875
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as LA MECHA RESTAURANT. 
7831 S. ALAMEDA ST, LOS ANGELES, 
CA 90001.  1675 E. 111TH PLACE, LOS 
ANGELES, CA 90059. Registered 
Owner(s): Maria Elizalde, 1675 E. 111th 
Place, Los Angeles, CA 90059. This 
business is being conducted by an 
Individual. The registrant commenced 

business name listed: N/A. Signed: Maria 

with the County Recorder of Los Angeles 
County on December 9, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on December 9, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
Hawthorne Press Tribune: December 19, 
26, 2013 and January 2, 9, 2014. HH-
1023.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013257507
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as 1. SIMPLE THINGS. 
2. SIMPLIFIED NATURALS. 11708 
WILKIE AVE, HAWTHORNE, CA 90250. 
Registered Owner(s): Oscar Becerril, 
11708 Wilkie Ave, Hawthorne, CA 90250. 
This business is being conducted by an 
Individual. The registrant commenced 

business name listed: N/A. Signed: Oscar 
E. Becerril, Owner. This statement was 

Angeles County on December 17, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on December 17, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
Hawthorne Press Tribune: December 26, 
2013 and January 2, 9, 16, 2014. HH-
1025.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013248314
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as FAMOUS NAILS. 2215 
REDONDO BEACH BLVD, GARDENA, 
CA 90249. Registered Owner(s): Khanh 
Mai Nguyen, 15516 Lemoli Ave, Gardena, 
CA 90249. This business is being 
conducted by an Individual. The registrant 
commenced to transact business under 

Signed: Khanh Nguyen, Owner. This 

Recorder of Los Angeles County on 
December 04, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on December 04, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
Torrance Tribune: January 02, 09, 16, 23, 
2014. HT-1026.

Order to Show Cause
for Change of Name
Case No. YS025583

Superior Court of California, County of Los 
Angeles 
Petition of: Mehgan Michelle Sepanik for 
Change of Name 
TO ALL INTERESTED PERSONS:

a petition with this court for a decree 
changing names as follows: 
Mehgan Michelle Sepanik to Jaskaram 
Kaur Khalsa
The Court orders that all persons 
interested in this matter appear before 
this court at the hearing indicated below 
to show cause, if any, why the petition for 
change of name should not be granted. 
Any person objecting to the name changes 

objection that includes the reasons for the 
objection at least two court days before the 
matter is scheduled to be heard and must 
appear at the hearing to show cause why 
the petition should not be granted. If no 

may grant the petition without a hearing.
Notice of Hearing:
Date: 2/14/14, Time: 8:30 a.m., Dept.: B, 
Room: n/a
The address of the court is Superior Court
Southwest District 825 Maple Avenue 
Torrance, CA 90503 
A copy of this Order to Show Cause 
shall be published at least once each 
week for four successive weeks prior to 
the date set for hearing on the petition 
in the following newspaper of general 
circulation, printed in this county: Los 
Angeles
Date: 12/23/13
Mark S. Arnold
Judge of the Superior Court
Torrance Tribune Pub. 1/2, 1/9, 1/16, 
1/23/14 

HT-24082

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013262312
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as A&B STORMWATER 
CONSULTING. 13031 VILLOSA PL. #128, 
LOS ANGELES, CA 90094. Registered 
Owner(s):  Keith Linker, 13031 Villosa 
Pl. #128, Los Angeles, CA 90094. This 
business is being conducted by an 
Individual. The registrant commenced 

business name listed: December 01, 
2013. Signed: Keith Linker, President/

County Recorder of Los Angeles County 
on December 24, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on December 24, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
Inglewood News: January 09, 16, 23, 30, 
2014. HI-1027.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013264785
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as SOCAL FILTERS AND 
SERVICE, INC. 3457 EL SEGUNDO 
BLVD. UNIT A, HAWTHORNE, CA 90250. 
Registered Owner(s): David McKinney, 
325 Monterey Blvd A, Hermosa Beach, CA 
90254. This business is being conducted 
by a Corporation. The registrant 
commenced to transact business under 

Signed: David McKinney, Vice President. 

Recorder of Los Angeles County on 
December 30, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on December 30, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
Hawthorne Press Tribune: January 09, 16, 
23, 30, 2014. HH-1028.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013259693
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as ANTHONY MOLINO DBA 
MOLINO & BERARDINO LAW FIRM. 
4751 WILSHIRE BLVD., SUITE 207, 
LOS ANGELES, CA 90010. Registered 
Owner(s): Anthony Molino, 4751 Wilshire 
Blvd., Suite 207, Los Angeles, CA 90010. 
This business is being conducted by an 
Individual. The registrant commenced 

business name listed: N/A. Signed: 
Anthony A. Molino, Owner. This statement 

Angeles County on December 19, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on December 19, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
Torrance Tribune: January 09, 16, 23, 30, 
2014. HT-1029.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013263750
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as PINK WORKS. 214 MAIN 
STREET, #408, EL SEGUNDO, CA 90245. 
Registered Owner(s): Emblemworks LLC, 
214 Main Street, #408, El Segundo, CA 
90245. This business is being conducted 
by a Limited Liability Company. The 
registrant commenced to transact 

name listed: N/A. Signed: Emblemworks 

Recorder of Los Angeles County on 
December 27, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on December 27, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
El Segundo Herald: January 09, 16, 23, 
30, 2014. H-1030.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013265802
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as 109 CATAMARAN STREET. 
1827 WASHINGTON WAY, VENICE, CA 
90291. Registered Owner(s): Atlantis 
Trust Dated 11-8-2007, 1842 Washington 
Way, Venice, CA 90291. This business is 
being conducted by a Trust. The registrant 
commenced to transact business under 

Signed: Atlantis Trust Dated 11-8-2007, 
Trustee, Mike Sarlo. This statement was 

Angeles County on December 31, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on December 31, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
El Segundo Herald: January 09, 16, 23, 
30, 2014. H-1031.

Fictitious Business
Name Statement

2013265803
The following person(s) is (are) doing 
business as 111 CATAMARAN STREET. 
1827 WASHINGTON WAY, VENICE, CA 
90291. Registered Owner(s): Atlantis 
Trust Dated 11-8-2007, 1842 Washington 
Way, Venice, CA 90291. This business is 
being conducted by a Trust. The registrant 
commenced to transact business under 

Signed: Atlantis Trust Dated 11-8-2007, 
Trustee, Mike Sarlo. This statement was 

Angeles County on December 31, 2013.
NOTICE: This Fictitious Name Statement 
expires on December 31, 2018. A new 
Fictitious Business Name Statement 

itself authorize the use in this state of a 
Fictitious Business Name in violation of 
the rights of another under Federal, State, 
or Common Law (See Section 14400 ET 
SEQ., Business and Professions Code).
El Segundo Herald: January 09, 16, 23, 
30, 2014. H-1032.
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Max was adopted out as a kitten in 

1999, but then returned to Kitten Rescue  

seven years later when his adopter’s life 

changed and she could no longer take care  

of him. When Max arrived at the Kitten  

Rescue Sanctuary, he was scared of the  

other cats and wary of humans. He reacted 

aggressively, which made him difficult to 

adopt. With the love and patience of the  

Kitten Rescue staff and volunteers, Max 

learned to trust again and became a sanctuary 

favorite. Now, after living at the sanctuary 

for seven years, Max finally found his for-

ever home. 

Max is an example of the loving care that 

Kitten Rescue provides for every animal. We 

never stop searching for a home on their be-

half. It is our hope to find every animal their 

own home, but those who are not adopted 

are always welcome to stay with us and we 

will provide lifetime care for them.

Please don’t overlook pets who are wait-

ing for another chance at love with a home 

Each year, Kitten Rescue saves and re-homes 

around 1,000 cats and dogs from the streets 

and city shelters. Many are in desperate need 

of medical attention, proper nutrition and 

love. Before our animals are adopted into 

their new homes, they are spayed/neutered, 

vaccinated, treated for worms and fleas, mi-

crochipped, tested for FeLV/FIV (cats only) 

and are given a clean bill of health.

We would like to thank our donors, adopters 

and volunteers for your support on behalf of 

the homeless animals of Los Angeles. Help 

Kitten Rescue continue our work in 2014 and 

join us in our mission to make Los Angeles 

a No Kill City.

Brennen is a purr monster who loves 

people more than anything in the world.  

He is a total sweetheart, always grooming  

you when he isn’t bouncing around play-

ing. This precious little kitten is extra 

special because he is mostly blind. Bren-

nen requires no special care beyond having 

a stable environment where the furniture 

doesn’t move frequently and the floor is 

fairly uncluttered.  Brennen can see vague 

shapes and can differentiate between light 

and dark. Brennen is completely undaunted 

by his vision limitations, taking everything 

in stride and being all the more outgoing 

and confident perhaps because of it. He 

walks right up to dogs and will pounce on 

strange cats without care. Brennen loves 

big toys, especially noisy ones, as they are 

easier for him to chase after. He has a raspy 

meow and likes to tell you about his day, as 

well as call out in a strange game of Marco 

Polo when he loses track of where you are.

Tristan is the world’s most personable 

kitty. He is a handsome two-year-old boy who 

is harness and leash-trained. Very easygoing, 

Tristan loves belly rubs and can’t get enough 

petting.  He is a good traveler, hanging out 

in his carrier without a fuss for however 

long the drive is. With his loud purr and 

adorable soft, green eyes, Tristan would be 

perfectly happy as a single cat or in a home 

with another kitty. He is good with dogs 

once he gets to know them, other cats, and 

gentle children.

These kittens/cats are available for adoption 

through Kitten Rescue, one of the largest cat 

rescue groups in Southern California. All of 

our kitties are spayed/neutered, microchipped, 

tested for FeLV and FIV, de-wormed and 

current on their vaccinations. For additional 

information and to see our other kitties, please 

check our website at www.kittenrescue.org, 

or email us at mail@kittenrescue.org. Your 

tax-deductible donations for the rescue and 

care of our cats and kittens can be made 

through our website or by sending a check 

payable to Kitten Rescue, 914 Westwood 

Boulevard, #583, Los Angeles, CA 90024.

On Saturdays, we have adoptions from 

noon to 3 p.m. in Westchester at 8655 Lincoln 

Boulevard, just south of Manchester Avenue, 

and also in Mar Vista at 3860 Centinela 

Avenue, just south of Venice Boulevard. 

Our website lists additional adoption sites 

and directions to each location.

Be kind. Save a life. Support animal 
rescue. •

Welcome in the New Year with a new friend 

when you adopt a “pet without a partner.” If 

you currently have a pet without a microchip, 

please make it your New Year’s resolution 

to have them “chipped. Please contact us 

regarding low cost microchipping information.

What’s all the ruckus about? It’s about 

Ruckis! This is a fabulous pup who is happy 

all the time. He loves everyone he meets and 

has great play manners with all other dogs. 

Rukis is such a sweet boy and his age is 

estimated to be 10-12 months old. He is full 

grown and with his little short, squatty body 

and cute face, he appears to be a French 

Bulldog/English Bulldog/Staffordshire Terrier 

mix. Rukis is neutered, current on vaccina-

tions, de-wormed, microchipped, fine with 

other dogs, and great with kids.

Riley is a great little guy with personality 

plus! He is approximately seven to eight years 

old and very small at five pounds. He loves 

his little doggie beds and loves to burrow 

under towels, blankets or whatever is laying 

around for him to curl up in for warmth. He 

is as sweet as pie and a love of a little guy. 

Although he only has a few teeth, Riley has 

no problems eating whatsoever. He would 

like nothing more than to be your constant 

companion, purse or lap dog. Riley is very 

animated during playtime and is just darling, 

to say the least. Riley is neutered, current 

on vaccinations, de-wormed, microchipped, 

and good with other dogs. Children should 

be 10 and over due to Riley’s small size and 

for his safety.

Sheba is a beautiful, white German Shep-

herd possibly mixed with Husky--just a guess 

on our part. She came to us as a stray and 

sadly was not microchipped, so her owners 

were never located. She is a medium0sized 

dog, standing right around knee-high. Sheba 

weighs 50 pounds and is estimated to be 

right around a year old. She is very loving 

and friendly and loves to lick you to give 

kisses. Sheba will be spayed, is current on 

vaccinations, de-wormed, microchipped, and 

fine with other dogs.

To learn more about these and other 

wonderful dogs, visit our website at www.

animalsrule.org. If a dog is on our website, 

it’s available. Or come to our Saturday adop-

tion events from 11 a.m. to 3 p.m. at 305 

North Harbor Boulevard in San Pedro (just 

off the 110 near the cruise port). We are 

always in need of donations for veterinarian 

bills and our senior dogs. Donations can be 

made through our website or by sending a 

check payable to: Animals Rule Placement 

Foundation at 305 North Harbor Blvd., 

San Pedro, CA   90731. All donations are 

tax-deductible. We are a registered 501©3 

non-profit organization. 

Saving one animal won’t change the 
world, but the world will surely change 
for that animal. •

Pets Without Partners Purrrfect Companions

Riley

Happy Tails

Ruckis

Brennen

Tristan

Sheba

and family of their own. Adopt a homeless 

pet in 2014 and consider donating to Kitten 

Rescue or the rescue group of your choice 

to help them continue their work on behalf 

of cats like Max and other homeless animals 

who deserve a second chance.

When you adopt a “pet without a partner,” 

you will forever make a difference in their 

life and they are sure to make a difference 

in yours. •

Max enjoying life in his new home.Max, at the sanctuary.
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“The California Museum of Fine 
Art was looking to promote its 
grand opening in Downtown 
Torrance earlier this year 
and to publicize its special 
event accommodations. The  
Torrance Tribune did a superb 
job covering our grand 
opening and while we just 
started running the special 
event ad, we are already very 
pleased with the feedback 
from the local community  
and businesses.”

Brian Higa
President 
California Museum of Fine Art

Roger Hart
310-781-2000

2420 W. Carson St. #120
Torrance, CA 90501

DRE# 00625505

22517 KATHRYN AVE., TORRANCE 

 3 bedroom, 1,560 sq.ft.
 Large family room, 400+ sq.ft. 
 Fireplace in living room
 2 car attached garage
 New windows, copper plumbing
 Great location! 

Listed at $699,000

Open House  
Saturday & Sunday 1-4

Smart ‘Green’ Options That Help Homeowners Save Green
(BPT) - With the average American house-

hold spending more than $1,000 on heating and 

cooling expenses each year, more homeowners 

are seeking smarter, green options to reduce 

the strain on their wallets. Incentives through 

the U.S. government’s Energy Star program 

and other state and federal programs have 

made it easier for homeowners to create an 

energy efficient and greener home.

While it may be tempting to take advantage 

of every incentive program available in your 

local area, experts recommend taking the time 

to assess your home’s overall performance. A 

home inspector or certified Energy Rater can 

inspect your home and provide cost-effective 

recommendations that provide immediate and 

long-term savings and efficiencies.

For example, one area homeowners often 

overlook is their home’s envelope - that is 

the walls, windows, ceiling and floors. Gaps 

and cracks within the building envelope can 

add up to the size of a basketball. While that 

may not seem sizeable, the U.S Department 

of Energy Savers suggests that air leakage 

from these areas can account for up to 40 

percent of the energy lost by your home. Air 

leakage could potentially cost thousands of 

dollars annually.

Homeowners can reduce air leakage in sev-

eral ways. Ensuring your home has a polyolefin 

plastic house wrap is one common method to 

minimize air leakage. Caulking and sealing is 

another simple, common and quick approach 

that provides some relief to rising heating 

and cooling costs. Another consideration 

for homeowners is high-efficiency windows. 

The U.S Department of Energy Savers says 

that air leakage through windows equates to 

around 10 percent of the energy lost in the 

home. High-performance, low-emissivity, 

double-glazed windows can help homeowners 

conserve energy, reduce heating and cooling 

bills, and add value to their home.

One of the most effective methods to elimi-

nate air leakage and live greener is replacing 

your home’s traditional fiberglass insulation. 

Traditional insulation types are prone to sag-

ging, leaving gaps as well as absorbing moisture 

which can have significant health impacts on 

occupants. Replacing your home’s insulation 

with a high-performance material such as 

spray foam insulation will both insulate and 

air seal the entire home and lead to major 

cost savings. Insulation experts from Icynene 

suggest that quality spray foam insulation can 

noticeably reduce heating and cooling costs, 

in some cases by up to 50 percent.

A growing number of building professionals 

are recommending spray foam insulation as 

a valuable, cost-effective solution. Suitable 

for any climate, spray foam insulation helps 

retain the conditioned air within the building, 

allowing the heating and cooling equipment 

to work more efficiently rather than exces-

sively. As a result of the improved energy 

consumption, heating and cooling costs are 

kept down and air leaks become a thing of 

the past. Homeowners can learn the five 

easy steps of selecting the right insulation 

for their home on icynene.com. •

OPEN HOUSE
• Sun 2-4pm   827 Washington  3/2 $799,000

 Bill Ruane  RE/MAX Beach Cities Realty  310-877-2374 

OPEN HOUSE IN TORRANCE
• Sat 1-4pm   22517 Kathryn Ave.  3 bed, 1,560 sq.ft. $699,000

 Roger Hart  Forecast Realty   310-781-2000

• Sun 1-4pm   22517 Kathryn Ave.  3 bed, 1,560 sq.ft. $699,000

 Roger Hart  Forecast Realty   310-781-2000

Kay Grundhaus
 I am a  

Downsizing  
Mentor!

Kay Grundhaus
310.890.6407 cell

kay@homesbykay.com 
DRE #01344591


